## **Crowle Primary Academy**

Manor Road Crowle Lincolnshire DN17 4ET



e admin@crowleprimaryacademy.co.uk w www.crowleprimaryschool.com Headteacher Mrs R Blakemore

28.2.24

Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope this letter finds you and your families well.

I am writing to inform you about an exciting initiative we have recently introduced to enhance the lunchtime experience for our children.

In a recent pupil voice survey, our children said they would like more to do during lunchtime. We value their feedback and firmly believe that providing opportunities for them to take part in different activities not only supports their personal development but also encourages them to explore a wider range of interests.

In response to their suggestions, we have organised a number of lunchtime clubs. These clubs aim to cater to a variety of interests and make sure our children can take part in activities they enjoy. The lunchtime clubs currently available are as follows (some are restricted to certain year groups):

- 1. Scrabble Club (KS2)
- 2. Steel Drums Club (year 4)
- 3. Recorder Club (year 3)
- 4. Wellbeing Club (separate KS1 and KS2 clubs)
- 5. Homework and Times Tables Rock Stars Club (years 1 to 6)
- 6. Inclusive Outdoor Games Club (KS2 selected children)

We believe that by offering such activities, we can further strengthen our extra-curricular program.

While we continue to look at how we can widen our after-school club offer, we are mindful of the financial considerations many families face. We understand that additional costs can burden families, especially during these challenging times. The lunchtime clubs do not incur any additional costs for parents as they are run by staff members and pupils.

These lunchtime clubs will be trailed over the next few weeks to see if there is enough interest to continue them in the summer term. The ones that have already happened this week have been fantastic!



Should you have any questions or require further information regarding the lunchtime clubs, please do not hesitate to contact our school office. We are always keen to receive feedback and suggestions from parents, as your input is invaluable in shaping the educational experience we provide.

Kind regards,

Rblakemore

Rhonda Blakemore Headteacher